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The American Legion, Bert Hodge Post 45  316 Osceola St. Palatka, FL. 32177  (386) 328 -6976  

Post Website:  post45palatka.com   Post Email: post45palatka@gmail.com   Auxiliary Email:  unit45palaka@gmail.com                      

Newsletter Editor: newsletter.post45@gmail.com   AL Riders: riderschapter45@gmail.com   S.A.L.: squadron45hodge@gmail.com 

Facebook: @berthodgepost45 

Kitchen Schedule  

First Saturday 8 - 11 am. Full breakfast Menu                                                                                   

Second, Forth and {Fifth} Saturdays 8 - 11 am.                                                                  

$5  Pancake and Sausage Menu.                                                                                                

No breakfast on the Third Saturday for the                                                     

Post Monthly Dinner @ 5 pm 

Meeting Times 

ALA Juniors 1st Sat. @ 10 am 

Legion and Aux 2nd Thur. @ 7 pm                       

Riders 2nd Sat. @10 am 

S.A.L. Forth Sat. @10 am 

Post is Open Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, 

Friday  10 am to 3 pm                                                              

Closed Sunday and Thursday  

Free Coffee                   

at the                     

post daily!! 

In memory of 

those who never 

came home.  

Gone but never 

forgotten 

 

 

Happy Birthday to all                   

members born in                   

February. 

Donôt forget to check 

on your fellow                

veterans. We served 

together  and we 

should support each 

Vet Relief                                      

For now vet relief is only                 

releasing funds to help veterans  

directly affected by the                        

COVID-19 virus. Please let me 

know if I can help and allow 7 

to 10 days for processing. All                         

information is kept strictly      

confidential . Thank you and 

God Bless.   

Due to the renewed Covid restrictions and regulations, meeting for 

breakfast and dinner at the post may be put on hold until all this has 

passed. Therefore our ability to bring in funds will be also limited. We 

are asking all of our members and friends to please step up and renew 

your monthly donations. Even though we are not able to freely meet, 

our bills still go on. Any amount you can give is greatly appreciated. If   

we all give at least a little, it will together, be a lot.   

 

Always remember, This is your post, we are here for you.  Thank you! 

post45palatka.webs.com
mailto:post45palatka@gmail.com
mailto:newsletter.post45@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 OPEN 

 

 

 

 

Aux. Exec. 

Meeting           

10 am 

2 OPEN 

 

 

 

 

Groundhog 

Day 

3    OPEN 4   CLOSED 5    OPEN 6 OPEN 

Breakfast               

8 - 11 am 

 

 

 

Aux. Jrôs 

Meeting 10 am 

7   CLOSED 8    OPEN 9    OPEN 10    OPEN 

 

 

 

 

Legion Exec. 

Meeting           

10 am 

11   CLOSED 

 

 

 

Legion and 

Aux. Business 

Meeting           

7 pm 

12    OPEN 13    OPEN 

Breakfast               

8 - 11 am 

 

Valentines Day 

Breakfast 

 

Riders                

Meeting 10 am 

14   CLOSED 15    OPEN 16    OPEN 17    OPEN 18   CLOSED 19    OPEN 20 OPEN 

No Breakfast 

 

 

21   CLOSED 22 OPEN 

 

Newsletter 

Articles are 

due today 

23    OPEN 24    OPEN 25   CLOSED 26    OPEN 27    OPEN 

Breakfast               

8 - 11 am 

 

BBQ Rib Sale 

 

SAL                 

Meeting 10 am 

28   CLOSED  

Post events for February 2021  
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Commanders Corner  
We are now into 2021 and as of now it seems not to be a continuation of 2020 , with some aspects being worse. We 

have to continually adjust and adapt to the ever changing rules and regulations. I know that at times it can feel                  

discouraging and frustrating, but we must continue to find ways to overcome and move forward. How we were able to 

do things 2 years ago no longer is possible . We must find other ways to raise funds to continue our mission, we have 

to find other ways to serve our veterans our community. We have to stay safe and healthy and follow THE COVID-19 

guidelines. We have many of our members in the high risk category or they have family members who are. We will 

not be having any pot lucks or monthly dinners until the restrictions are lifted or amended, we will not have any large 

gatherings until then. We are looking for the resolution by the city to be in place for many months to come. We can 

not look at what others are doing we have to be only concerned about what our post is doing, as our department com-

mander and district commander has instructed, we are obligated to follow the rules and regulations handed down by 

the city. If we were to  ignore the resolutions handed down and continued to have dinners or a large gathering and 1 

person was to have the COVID-19 and when ask if they were at any events and they were to say yes there were at the 

post , it would give the post a black eye and we would be held accountable for not following the COVID-19                    

guidelines. We must work together to protect our post members and families as well as those in the community. 

Breakfasts are being monitored to insure guidelines are followed and if it becomes a problem with safety breakfasts 

will be suspended. Understand that this is not rules made by the post these are laws and resolutions issued by the city 

government and the post operating in city limits have to follow doesnôt matter if we agree with them or not. Letôs 

work together and adapt and overcome and continue moving forward.  

Thank you and God Bless. Commander Ken Moore 

We will be having a valentines breakfast on Saturday 

February the 13 it is a pancake and sausage breakfast 

and free to all ladies and all the ladies will receive a 

special gift that day.     

We will be having BBQ ribs for sale Saturday the 27th 

February. Tickets will be available for sale during 

February the cost of $15.00 and must be prepaid. Ribs 

will be ready for pick up between 1 and 3 on Saturday 

February 27th.   

Coming to the post this month 

Post commander Ken Moore and Post adjutant 

Bo Meadows delivering turkeys to the                   

Bread of Life   

Post Commander being presented gold coin by the Department 

of Florida membership chairman Jim Ramos for the post                

reaching %100 percent  membership before December 31 2020   
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From the Historian, Curtis Bennett 

Meet the Original "Black Panthers": General Patton's 761st Tank Battalion Warfare History Network  
Author Unknown  Updated June 3, 2020  
  

In the Academy Award-winning film Patton, the setting was all wrong when actor George C. Scott delivered General 

George S. Patton Jr.ôs famous speech about making the ñother poor dumb bastard die for his country.ò The real Patton 

presented that speech on October 28, 1944, in France to the soldiers of the 761st Tank Battalion, the first óNegroô ar-

mored unit in the history of the U.S. Army to see combat. The 761st had paused after a breathless dash most of the 

way across France for final checkups and repairs prior to battle when Pattonôs entourage roared up. The general, wear-

ing his notable ivory-handled pistols, vaulted to the hood of an armored car and shouted, ñMen, you are the first Ne-

gro tankers to ever fight in the American army. I have nothing but the best in my army. I donôt care what color you 

are, so long as you go up there and kill the Kraut. Everyone has their eyes on you and is expecting great things from 

you. Most of all, your race is looking forward to your success. Donôt let them down, and, damn you, donôt let me 

down. They say it is patriotic to die for your country. Well, letôs see how many patriots we can make out of those Ger-

man SOBs.ò  

  

Desegregating the Draft  

  
Prior to 1940, assumptions about the inferiority of black soldiers as combat troops dominated military thinking. 

Blacks were segregated into support and service units to provide cooks, stevedores, truck drivers, orderlies, and other 

noncombat personnel. Only five black commissioned officers served in the Army in 1941, three of whom were chap-

lains.  

ñIn future war,ò said Colonel Percy L. Miles, ñthe main use of the Negro should be in labor organizations.ò   

Patton shared this view in a letter he wrote to his wife, Beatrice: ñA colored soldier cannot think fast enough to fight 

in armor.ò   

Nonetheless, the Selective Training and Service Act of 1940 stated, ñIn the selection and training of men under this 

act, there shall be no discrimination against any person on account of race and color.ò The White House immediately 

issued a policy statement saying that, regardless of the act, segregation in the armed forces would continue. As war 

loomed on the horizon, all-black units commanded by white officers were quickly formed. Among these units were 

the 5th Tank Group, composed of three battalions of armorðthe 758th, 761st, and the 784th. It was generally as-

sumed that a white officer attached to a ñcoloredò outfit was ñsafeò in that blacks would never be sent to war.  

  

Facing Discrimination  

The 761st was activated at Camp Claiborne, Louisiana, on April 1, 1942. Major Paul Bates, who had received armor 

training under General Patton, assumed command of the battalion in May 1943. His ambition was to lead his battalion 

into battle. Major Bates became visible. He was always out in front, training with his menðin the swamps and in the 

mud and in the steamy Louisiana drizzle that made a man feel like he was bathing in a pot of Cajun gumbo. Morale 

improved. The battalion developed an esprit de corps. Black men held their heads higher and affected a cocky tankerôs 

walk with barracks cap tilted saucily to one side. Most still believed, however, that all the training was flash and 

polish toward no end.  

  

ñWe ainôt gonna see nothing but rattlesnakes in Louisiana until this war be over,ò said Private L.C. Byrd, whose com-

ment was indicative of the sentiment that prevailed in the ranks of the black battalions.  

  

Whites treated the black tankers with suspicion. The 761st tankers endured segregation down in ñthe swampò where 

they were isolated from most facilities and had to walk a mile to the main gate and the bus station. Blacks waited until 

last to get on the buses when they received passes, and they always had to stand up at the back. Bus drivers wore pis-

tols to enforce the rules and protect themselves from unruly blacks. If a black person failed to obey or committed 

some minor infraction, such as refusing to get up to let a white soldier take his seat, the driver stopped at the nearest 

MP station or law enforcement office where the offender was dragged away.  

  

The 761st Black Panthers ñCome Out Fightingò  

The 761st Tank Battalion trained for over two years at Camp Claiborne and at Camp Hood, Texas, before it finally 
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Auxiliary Notes  
Chaplainôs Prayer 

BECOME THE PERSON GOD MADE YOU TO BE: 

As Ephesians 2:10 says, for we are His workmanship, created in Christ Jesus for good works, which God 

prepared beforehand that we should walk in them. These plans are made uniquely for you by an all-wise 

God. They will show you his path, give you hope, fill you with purpose, and satisfy the desires of your heart. 

The world wants people to think there is no hope and no future. But in God's kingdom, that's not true! You 

are his beloved child, fearfully and wonderfully made in His image. He takes you from an ash heap, puts a 

crown on your head, and makes you part of his royal priesthood. That is God's truth, and that is what he 

wants for you. So start this New Year by praying, "God, I want everything that You have for me. I want to 

fulfill my purpose and all that You have laid out for my life. I don't want to miss out on anything. I want 

every good thing that you have for me in Christ Jesus." When you pray that with all your heart, He will             

answer. God bless you! 

GOD BLESS, The Red, White and Blue 

Dear Lord, I fought for freedom for many nights and days. It's now on bended knee I come to you these 

words please hear me pray. For all my friends and Patriots who never said a word. Just raised their hand 

and gave a nod when they were asked to serve. Please honor them and hold them. Your love keeps them 

from harm. May they find some peace tonight in Your loving arms. For all who love this country and stood 

up so brave and true, it's only for her rights we fight. God bless the red, white and blue.      Amen 

received orders for overseas movement on June 9, 1944, only three days after the Allies made the D-Day landings in 

Normandy. Three months later, the battalion departed New York aboard the British troop transport Esperance 

Bay, coming ashore in Britain on September 8. Initially assigned to the Ninth Army, it was reassigned on October 2 to 

General Pattonôs Third Army.  

  

According to a widely circulated story, Patton personally asked for the Black Panther Battalion, so-called because of 

the unitôs shoulder patch showing a black panther and the motto ñCome Out Fighting.ò Patton reportedly sent a mes-

sage to the War Department requesting more tanksðthe best available. The only tank unit left was made up of Negro 

troops.  

  

ñWho the é asked for color?ò Patton shot back. ñI asked for tankers.ò  And as we know, the rest is historyé  

Donõt forget the             

Valentines Breakfast on 

Saturday the 13th!! 
Call a veteran friend 

to just say Hi and how 
ya doinõ! 
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Laugh it up!!  You Earned it!  

Murphy's Laws of Combat 

08 Donôt look conspicuous, it draws fire                                                                                                                           
13 If at first you donôt succeed, call in an air-strike.                                                                                          

41 The more a weapon costs, the farther you will have to send it away to be repaired.  

Marines often pin their next promotable rank 

onto their uniforms as a motivator                              

They usually hide these pinned reminders in 

their cover, or under a pocket flap. 

"Do not touch anything unnecessarily. Beware 

of pretty girls in dance halls and parks who may 

be spies, as well as bicycles, revolvers, uni-

forms, arms, dead horses, and men lying on 

roads -- they are not there accidentally." 

Soviet infantry manual, issued in the 1930's  

There is no problem that cannot be solved by 

the use of high explosives 

One of the serious problems in planning the 

fight against American doctrine, is that the 

Americans do not read their manuals, nor do 

they feel any obligation to follow their doc-

trine...- From a Soviet Junior Lt's Notebook .  


